
Term 4 Curriculum Days
Book them into your calendar now!

Friday 31  Octoberst

Monday 3  Novemberrd

Staff Professional Practice Day
Student Free

and
Friday 19  Decemberth

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER - THURSDAY 21ST AUGUST 2025

Beat the Bell each day! Arrive before 8.40am 
to be ready for learning time to begin.IMPORTANT DATES

TERM 3
Friday 5  Septemberth

Come along and join the Fathers Day
Afternoon 2.30-3.15pm

Tuesday 9  Septemberth

Year 6 Graduation Photo
(Plus absent students from earlier this year
and new students)

Wednesday 10  Septemberth

First Aid Incursion - Seniors

Thursday 11  September th

Aboriginal Infusion Incursion - Middles

Friday 12  Septemberth

Friday Buddy Connections

Tuesday 16  Septemberth

Puffing Billy Excursion - Juniors

Wednesday 17  Septemberth

Shaxton Circle Walk - Preps

Thursday 18  Septemberth

Puffing Bill STEAM Excursion - Seniors

Friday 19  Septemberth

Whole School Assembly
Footy Dress Up Day
KPG - Footy Pie Day (Lunch)
Last day of Term 3

Graduation Photo  2025
Photos for  new students  and absent students

The school photographer is returning on Tuesday 9th September
and will be taking photos of children who were absent on our photo
day earlier in the year, or are new to Kingsley.
Parents are under no obligation to buy, however should you wish
to, please order via this link  https://www.advancedlife.com.au
using code 9C6 MYF G2Y
Families who may have already placed an order that was not
fulfilled due to your child/children being absent, do not need to
order again. 
Any queries should be directed directly to Advanced Life
https://www.advancedlife.com.au
Thank you

It is that time of
year -

 SUNSMART is in
play, September to

May.
Don’t forget your

hats!

https://www.advancedlife.com.au/
https://www.advancedlife.com.au/contact.php


A huge thank you also goes to Mr Schuster, Miss Gianna, Ally, Zoe, Katherine and Brooke our
amazing parent helper for their support throughout the day, helping our students stay prepared

and on time for all their events.
Another big congratulations to the students who qualified for Divisions by finishing 1st or 2nd in

their events:

     Finally, a special mention to our Frankston District record breakers:
Zara – High Jump (1.35m) and Long Jump (3.68m)

Harper – Shot Put (6.43m)
Cheers, 

Abe Kenny
PE Coordinator

 Well done Kingsley kids! 
It was great to see you all giving your best.

Harper (100m and Shot Put)
Sav M (1500m)
Mavis (1500m)
Zara (High Jump, Long Jump)
 

Violet (High Jump)
Kaylee (Discus)
Hudson H (High Jump)
Hunter (High Jump)
Jude (Long Jump)

Zara, Violet, Olive, Ruby 
(11 Girls 4x100m Relay)

Harper, Nakiah, Ilsa M, Kora 
(9/10 Girls 4x100m Relay)

District Aths Team:
A huge congratulations to our students! What an

outstanding day at District Athletics for
everyone involved! We had laughter, joy,

encouragement, ribbons and even a couple of
Frankston District record breakers.

Congratulations to the 50 students who made it
through to Districts, what a fantastic

achievement and opportunity that was



We had so much fun at our school disco.
THANK YOU to our parent organisers; Lorraine,

Leigh and Hayley,
our lighting sponsors - Helena from Resolution

X
Dj’s Matt & Matt

and all our fantastic parents who came along
to help, supervise and boogie

Teamwork makes the dream work and the
dream sure came alive on Friday night.

What a fabulous night!!.
We raised approx $2000!

KPG Events for Term 3

4  September.  Father’s Day stallth

19  September Footy Pie dayth



THANK YOU to our amazing Kingsley Kids
for your super dress up efforts for Book

Week and to our Kingsley Community for
supporting our Book Fair so well! This will
add up to $2600 in book resources to our

library.







Parking and Driving Around Our School 

Recently a few parents have approached me about the school crossings and driver safety. We shared our
concerns about driver behaviours, congestions and parking. We are a very lucky community with both

Franciscan Avenue and Gattinara Drive available for parking before and after school. 
It is important to remember that the parking directly outside of the school's main entry is for 2 minutes
only between 8:30am and 9:00am on school mornings and from 3.00-3.25 to assist with easy, safe and

quick drop offs. 

Also, the Staff Car Park 
is for Staff only. 

Please ensure that you travel at the 40kmph Speed Limit or lower around our school. 
It is important that we model to our children Road Safety, by using the pedestrian crossings to cross the
road and always follow the School Crossing Supervisors' directions. Please be advised that the pedestrian
crossing on Gattinara Drive has been very hard to staff recently. Our regular supervisor, Russell is very
unwell and may not be returning to us. We wish Russell all the very best and thank him sincerely for his

many years with us and his friendly nature assisting us to cross roads safely. Traffic Management cameras
have been out and about recently to determine any issues of concern and will continue to be seen for a

few weeks.

Dogs

Although we love our furry friends,
some children do not. Please

remember that dogs are not to be
brought into the school grounds and
please do not leave them right near
the entry gates. Last week we had a
student run on to the road when he
saw a dog near his entry gate. Some
students are scared of dogs and do
not wish to be anywhere near them.

This could have been a very nasty
accident.

2026 is approaching fast!
Time to Plan Ahead! I respect that it is scary to think about

2026, but we are beginning to look at our enrolment numbers,
staffing and whole school structure. 

If you have any intentions to unfortunately leave KPPS and not
be with us in 2026, please let the school office know ASAP. Your

decision does not need to be confirmed and does not mean
your child loses their spot if you change your mind but giving

us a heads up is very helpful. 
This information is vital for the school to budget and plan for
staffing in 2026. We do not want any children to be stuck in

classes that are too big or only have a few kids, but this relies
on us knowing who will be here. 

If you suspect you may be moving house or school, please
communicate this to office as soon as possible.

 NO U-TURNS: Please use the roundabouts at
each end of Franciscan Avenue to safely turn
around, rather than doing a U-turn in front of
the school, particularly given there are a lot of
young children around. The council have now

officially issued the area at the front of
Franciscan Avenue with no U turn signs so

please but aware of this change.







STUDENT AWARDS
WEEK 6 — TERM 3

Nevaeh S (P16)
For your wonderful effort in your phonics lessons.
You are starting to learn each letter's sounds and
blend them together to read words. I'm so proud
of you!

Ted Q (P17)
For your wonderful effort in your phonics lessons.
You are starting to learn each letter's sounds and
blend them together to read words. I'm so proud
of you!

Cora W (P18)
For making incredible progress in your learning this
term. I am so proud of your reading and writing
Cora!. 

Ella R (J9)
For easing into life as a Kingsley Kid with bravery
and positivity. You have embraced new friendships
and shown your love for learning. We are so lucky
to have you, Ella!

 Frankie B (J10) 
For always putting your best effort into your work,
helping others and doing it all with a smile. You are
a star, Frankie.

Edie L (J11)
For her positive attitude when participating in all
school activities and her excellent behaviour.
Wonderful effort, Edie.

Zoey G (J12)
For always striving to achieve your best in your
work and in your friendships. Keep up the awesome
work, SUPERSTAR! 

Sierra T (J13)
For your outstanding effort in spelling this week.
You should be super proud of your neat
handwriting. Well done!

Oakley B (M5)
For showing kindness and respect to your
classmates and teachers during learning time and
class activities. It's wonderful to see your care and
thought for others and and your own level of self-
respect.

Michaela C (M6)
For respectfully sharing her mind bending riddles
with the class. Thank you Michaela!!

Nakiah C (M20)
For your wonderful work in learning and writing
different figurative language. Your metaphor and
idiom showed excellent creativity. Well done,
Nakiah!

Rory L (M22)
For your outstanding work in learning and writing
different figuartive language. Your similies and
personification were as wonderful as you! Keep it
up superstar!

Riley H (M23)
For showing amazing resilience in your
multiplication assessment. You kept trying your
best and didn’t give up, even when the questions
were tricky. I’m so proud of you, Riley!

Levi R (S1)
For your excellent effort towards your work and
friendships. You have settled into being a true
Kingsley Kid.

Keetan W (S2)
For coming into S2 seamlessly. It's been great to
teach you again and I know you can have an
awesome final term with us. Well done Keets!

Micah T (S3)
For doing a great job writing your gold rush story.
Your writing has been very interesting to read.
Well done!

Specialist Awards

Asher F (J11) STEM
For creating such an amazing 'Hoop Glider' in STEM
this week. It went so far, well done!



September 1st
Maddi K (J9)

September 2nd
Allaria G (M22)

September 3rd
Mason A  (J10)

September 4th
Max H (M22)

September 5th
Abigail H (M23)
Keetan W (S1)

September 6th
Sam H (M6)

Chloe K (M22)

September 8th
Benji B (M6)

September 9th
Fred B (P16)
Elsa T (P18)

Hunter C (S4)

September 11th
Nevaeh S (P16)
Alissa S (J10)

Lexi B (S3)

September 14th
Audrey O (M5)
Bodhi M (M23)

September 15th
Ayla K (M20)

September 16th
Holly O (S1)

September 17th
Rory L (M22)

September 18th
Kurt B (M22)
Indigo M (S2)

September 19th
Flynn R (J12)

September 20th
Owen A (P18)

Mila F (J12)
Florence B (M20)

September 21st
Scott B (M20)

September 23  rd

Lachie D (S3)

September 24th 
Lylah M (P18)

September 25th
Bonnie H (P18)

Tanner R-J (M20)

September 26th
Matas P (S1)

September 27th
Isabelle D (J11)
Jordan K (S1)
Caleb K (S2)
Ruben C (S2)

September 28th
Rupert B (J11)

September 30th
Luca E (M20)



Notifying the School of Absences: 
It is the responsibility of parents and carers to notify the school if your child will be absent. If we have not
received notification by 9:30 am, an automated SMS will be sent to you. 

Staff absences
Just as children get sick, so do teachers. At present, it can be very difficult for us to get casual replacement
staff for our classes some days. Unfortunately this means we have to split classes rather than be able to put a
teacher in front of the whole class. Whilst not ideal, this is our only solution. Students are relocated to the
same year level or one closest to their current year level. We ask you to please discuss this with your child and
remind them that our expectations are the same across all classrooms regardless of where they are; Be
Respectful, be Safe and be a Learner so that their learning can continue in the best way possible and they do
not disrupt and distract the learning time of others.
Our Kingsley Kids have adapted very well to this when it has happened and have continued to demonstrate
their beautiful manners and learning application. We do our best to replace the classroom teacher when we
can.

Student Attendance 
The Department of Education outlines clear expectations for student
attendance, which includes being present for the full day. This means
from the start of the morning bell at 8.45am to the end of the day at

3.15pm. 
Regular attendance is essential for every child's academic success and

social development. 

90% of our students and families are amazing with their attendance and
punctuality, only taking necessary days of absence when unwell and

ensuring they are in class ready for learning time to begin- well done to
you all, keep up the great work. The average number of days absent to

date is 5! Many of our families are also amazing at informing the school
of absences with valid reasons. Thank you for this, explanations are not

only very important, they are also a legal requirement.

We understand that mornings can be challenging,
for some families more than others - juggling work,
family and daily routines is no easy task. At times,
children may say they don't want to come to school
for various reasons and it can be tempting to give
them the day off. However, sending them to school
regularly, even when it's a bit tough, helps teach
important life skills like resilience, responsibility and
commitment. These are habits that will support
their success well beyond the classroom. We are
doing our best to monitor and support attendance,
but we need your help to encourage all students to
be at school - on time and for the full day - for the
best possible learning and growth for not only
themselves but their entire class. 
Thank you for your support.





⚽ Sports X Soccer is Back – Term 4! ⚽
We’re excited to continue our fun and
engaging Soccer Program at Kingsley

Park Primary School in Term 4! 🎉
📅 Starts: Friday, October 17th (Week 2)

– December 12
🕒 Time: 3:30PM – 4:30PM

📍 Location: Kingsley Park Primary
School

👦👧 Ages: Prep – Year 6
💲 Cost: $151 for 9 weeks

Our goal is simple: every child having fun
and smiling throughout every session 😄

👉 Register here:
Your paragraph text

Contact:
 Joe (Jovial)

 Area Manager – Sports X
📧 jovial@sports-x.com.au

📞 0405 365 267

https://sports-x.com.au/melbourne/product/kingsley-park-primary-school/
mailto:jovial@sports-x.com.au


Our AFLW season has
officially kicked off and
we’re very excited to

be hosting home games
here at RSEA Park in

Moorabbin!
Here is an offer of

FREE tickets to
students who'd love to

come cheer on our
girls.

Scan the QR code for 2
FREE TICKETS to any
home game for this

2025 season! 

Bunurong Sports Club

This for any Aboriginal/Torres Strait Islander students who may be interested in
playing at the statewide Koorie football and netball carnival. This is a great weekend

of culture and community, with some sport thrown in.





Dental Intake: 03 9784 8184
If you missed the van or would

like  to schedule your child’s next
12 month check up, please

contact Smile Squad.


